
 
 TUESDAY, MAY 1, 2001 
 
 
In accordance with Section 6 of the Charter of the City of Burbank, a meeting of 
the Council was held in the Council Chamber of the City Hall, 275 East Olive 
Avenue, on the above date for the purpose of selecting a new Mayor, Vice Mayor, 
and to make appointments to the League of California Cities.  The meeting was 
called to order at 10:06 a.m., by Mr. Wiggins, Mayor. 
 
The invocation was given by Reverend Larry Stamper, Burbank First United 
Methodist Church. 
 
The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by Council Member Elect Marsha 
Ramos. 
 
ROLL CALL 
Present- - - -  

 
Council Members Golonski, Kramer, Laurell, Murphy and 
Wiggins. 

Absent - - - -  Council Members None. 
Also Present -  Mr. Ovrom, City Manager; Mr. Barlow, City Attorney; Ms. 

Alvord, Assistant City Manager; and Mrs. Sarquiz, City Clerk. 
 
 

Mayor Wiggins Mayor Wiggins introduced and thanked his wife Marilyn for her 
support.  He then recognized the contributions made by the 
City Management Team and presented gifts of appreciation to 
them.  
 
 

Presentation of 
Plaques to  
Mayor 
by Vice Mayor 
Kramer 
 
 

Vice Mayor Kramer commented on Mayor Wiggins successful 
year as Mayor, and presented two plaques, a mounted Mayor's 
gavel and a mounted Mayor's badge, to Mayor Wiggins on 
behalf of the City Council. 
 
 

City Manager 
Presentation to 
Mayor 
 

Mr. Ovrom presented Mayor Wiggins with a Mayor's 
Scrapbook, on behalf of the City Management Team, which 
contained memorabilia of projects and events completed during 
his term as Mayor. 
 
 

Mayor Wiggins 
Presentation to 
the Council 
 
 

Mayor Wiggins thanked and expressed appreciation to the City 
Council.  He then presented each Council Member with a 
framed photograph of the Council.  Each Council Member then 
thanked and expressed appreciation to Mayor Wiggins and his 
wife Marilyn for their years of service to the community.  
 
 

Presentation to 
Outgoing City 
Treasurer Jim 

Mayor Wiggins thanked Mr. Rogers, City Treasurer, for his 12 
years of service to the Burbank Community and presented him 
with a framed photograph of the City Hall building.  Mr. Rogers 
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Rogers 
 

then introduced his friend Joyce French and expressed his 
appreciation for the opportunity to serve the Burbank 
community over the past 12 years. 
 
 

Mayor Wiggins 
 

Mayor Wiggins thanked his family for their support during the 
past 8 years.  He then thanked the community for the 
opportunity to have served them over those years.  He then left 
the dais to sit with his family. 
 
 

201-1 
Induction 

Vice Mayor Kramer stated that “this is the time prescribed by 
the City Charter for the induction of newly elected City 
Officials.” 
 
 

Oath of Office 
To Council 
Members, City  
Treasurer and  
City Clerk 

Mrs. Sarquiz administered the Oath of Office to newly elected 
Council Member Ramos and re-elected Council Members 
Golonski and Murphy, and newly elected City Treasurer Donna 
Anderson.  She then presented them with Certificates of 
Election to Office.  Vice Mayor Kramer administered the Oath of 
Office to re-elected City Clerk Judie Sarquiz and presented her 
with a Certificate of Election to Office. 
 
 

Assume 
Positions 

Mrs. Ramos occupied the vacant seat on the dais and Mr. 
Golonski and Mrs. Murphy returned to their seats on the dais. 
 
Mrs. Murphy introduced her family and friends and thanked the 
citizens of Burbank for re-electing her to the City Council. 
 
Mrs. Ramos introduced her family and friends and thanked the 
citizens of Burbank for electing her to serve the Community. 
 
Mr. Golonski introduced his family and friends and thanked the 
citizens of Burbank for re-electing him to the City Council. 
 
Mrs. Sarquiz thanked her family and friends for their support 
and expressed appreciation for her re-election to City Clerk. 
 
Mrs. Anderson introduced her family and friends and thanked 
the citizens of Burbank for electing her to City Treasurer. 
 
 

Oral 
Communication 

Vice Mayor Kramer called for oral communications at this time. 
 
 
  

Citizen 
Comment 

Appearing to comment were Lew Stone, President of the 
Burbank Fire Fighters Association, who thanked former Mayor 
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Wiggins for his service to the community and especially the Fire 
Fighters, and then presented him with a sculpture of a fire 
fighter; Mark Barton, thanked former Mayor Wiggins for his 
service, expressed his desire to work with the new City 
Council, and supported a change to the oral communication 
process; Esther Espinoza, on concern with racism  in the City; 
Donna Anderson, thanking former City Clerk Marge Lauerman 
for her support in her campaign; and Garen Yegparian, on his 
involvement with the Armenian National Committee, and on 
concern with statements made by Esther Espinoza regarding the 
Committee. 
 
 

201-1 
Reorganization 

Vice Mayor Kramer stated that "this is the time prescribed by 
the City Charter for the reorganization of the City Council. 
Motions for the selection of Mayor and Vice Mayor are 
needed." 
 
 

Motion 
Mr. Kramer  
Mayor 
 

It was moved by Mr. Golonski, seconded by Mrs. Murphy and 
carried that "Vice Mayor Kramer be appointed to succeed 
Mayor Wiggins as Mayor of the City of Burbank." 
 
 

Vice Mayor 
Kramer 

Vice Mayor Kramer assumed the Chair as Mayor.  He thanked 
the Council and made his statement of intentions for his 
Mayoral year.   
 
 

Motion 
Mr. Laurell Vice 
Mayor 

It was moved by Mrs. Murphy, seconded by Mr. Golonski and 
carried that "Mr. Laurell be appointed as Vice Mayor of the City 
of Burbank." 
 
 

Mr. Laurell Mr. Laurell thanked the Council for their support and introduced 
his wife Max. 
 
 

409 
League  
Delegates 
Appointed 

It was moved by Mrs. Murphy, seconded by Mr. Kramer and 
carried that "Mr. Laurell be appointed to serve as the City's 
Director to the Los Angeles Division of the League of California 
Cities and that Mr. Golonski serve as the Alternate." 
 
 

Adjournment There being no further business to come before the Council, the 
meeting was adjourned at 11:19 a.m. to Saturday, May 5, 
2001, at 9:00 a.m. in the Celebration Room at the Burbank 
Airport Hilton, 2500 Hollywood Way, for the City Council Goal 
Setting Workshop. 
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 ________________________________ 
 Judie Sarquiz, City Clerk 

APPROVED JUNE 19, 2001 
 
 
 
______________________________ 
  Mayor of the Council 
 of the City of Burbank 


